March 11, 1964

Mr. Zev Wolfson hh Whitehall Street New York City

Dear Zev:

Last night two people called me after their return from Washington: Rabbi Jakobovits and Mr. Max Stern. Both of them gave me glorious reports about the luncheon in the Senate Building and the meeting with President Johnson. I understand that the success of the afternoon surpassed all expectations.

I want, therefore, to express to you in writing my sincerest and most enthusiastic congratulations. There is no doubt that the success of the occasion is a tribute to your own loyalty, competence and perserverance.

You have really done a wonderful job, and you ought to be very proud of your splendid achievements. May the Almighty grant you many more years of health and happiness for you and your family in which to accomplish such magnificient feats.

Sincerely,

RABBI NORMAN LAMM

NL:ff